6135 MINUTES

MILWAUKIE CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION
July 6, 2006

Mayor Bernard called the work session to order at 5:30 p.m. in the City Hall Conference
Room.

Council Present: Councilors Barnes, Collette, Loomis, and Stone.

Staff Present: Community Development/Public Works Director Kenny Asher, Resource and

Economic Development Specialist Alex Campbell, Engineering Director Paul Shirey, Planning
Director Katie Mangle, and Information Coordinator Grady Wheeler.

Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) Pedestrian & Bike Grants FY 2008/2009

Mr. Campbell reported the State had about $5 million available for grants, and staff was
seeking autharization to submit an application for sidewalks on Logus Road. This was a

walking route to school and a heavily used TriMet route.
Councilor Stone asked how much of the street would actually be built with sidewalks.

Mr. Campbell had conformation from ODOT that sidewalks can be constructed on one side
of the street on a retrofit project like this. Engineering would help him scope the project, and
he hoped sidewalks could be installed on one side of Logus Road from Stanley Avenue to
49" Avenue using a green strest design. This would improve the scoring on the grant
application. A green street design was likely more expensive, but construction costs would

be less.

Councilor Collette thought it might be useful to tie into the fact that Lewelling School was an
environmental magnet school.

Mr. Campbell believed Mr. Asher had initial discussions with Lewelling Neighborhood District
Association (NDA) Chair Jeff Klein.

Councilor Stone asked if the Llewellyn Street and Franklin Street sidewalk programs that
were also identified in the School Trip Safety Program (STSP) were in Hector Campbell.

Mr. Campbell said both were near schools, but not immediately in front of schools as Logus
Road was.

Councilor Stone asked how much the City’s match would be.

Mr. Campbell replied a 10% match would be about $70,000, and there may be other sources
of funding.

Councilor Stone said typically sidewalk projects were piecemealed because of funding. She
would like to see an emphasis on finishing sidewalks and particularly heavily used routes

such as Roswell Street.

Texaco Site Redevelopment Advisory Committee Interviews

The Council interviewed Ed Zumwalt, Beth Wasco, Mike Stacey, Alice Rouyer, Gary Klein,
Mary King, Donald Hammang, John Denny, Charmaine Coleman, Ray Bryan, and David

Aschenbrenner.
Mayor Bernard adjourned the work session at 5:58 p.m.
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